[bookmark: _GoBack]PSAC London Area Council Meeting
Thursday, October 23, 2014
5:30 pm – 8:30 pm London Regional PSAC Office

Present:
Nancy Richter – President (AGRU 0017), Jan Hauck – Vice President (USGE 0060), Barb Pawlovich – Secretary/Treasurer (UTE 00017)
Carolyn Barham (UNE 0268), Ella Cabala   (UNE068), Mary Dominion (DCL 610), Dorothy Drew (AGRU  0017), LouAnn Verellen (AGRU 0017)
GUESTS: Lynn Meston - PSAC Regional Representative, Todd Woytiuk – PSAC Regional Representative, 
Shawn Vincent – PSAC Research Officer
1) After a light meal Nancy Richter thanked all for coming out and introductions were made. 
2) Review of action items from previous meeting of August 21 2014 – none
            Motion to accept minutes of August 21 2014; Dorothy Drew, seconded by Carolyn Barham
3) Financial Report deferred. 
  Action:  Sister Barb to send to executive once balanced.
4) London Area Council Sponsored Events – Nancy Richter
Labour Day Celebration report – Nancy Richter sent report to Ontario Regional Office along with original receipts for sponsorship
Western Fair – London District Labour Council booth (September 11-12 2014)
Nancy thanked Jan, Barb, Ling, & Ling’s Mom for coming out to staff the table.  It was a success.  There was a last minute scramble to purchase a table cloth, more appropriate swag and info needed if we do again. Comments received by the public were recorded and sent to the REVP office.  There were no positive comments for the Conservatives.
London District Labour Council Rep (B. Pawlovich)   pilot project to affiliate with London District Labour Council
London Area PSAC is fortunate to have a voice on the LDLC Executive Board as a member at large for a two year term.  There was some confusion on affiliation, and due to the short time frame (elections were Oct. 8/14).  It was decided Barb will be reporting back to Area Council, that we would pay her first affiliation.
	Action: Barb to check with National UTE office re expensing LDLC dues
Nancy – motion to pay $300.00 for affiliation, seconder:  Dorothy Drew
United Way Labour Community Advocate Program – Level 2 - CLC course
Area Council paid $150. registration to support Nancy with Level 2 as was done for Level 1.
CURC:  Free Pre-retirement seminar (Nov 8-9/14) OPSEU office, Dearness Drive.  Flyer sent out to all
Monthly Political Actions: 19th of every month - all components appear to be on board with planned activities
Demonstration – Victoria Park Nov 06/14 supporting Health Care
Municipal Elections – October 27/14 –GET OUT & VOTE!
Barb supplied some flyers from LDLC outlining the Labour Friendly candidates for London. 
Sister Nancy asked if there were any Resolutions anyone would like London Area Council to submit to the National Triennial Convention (due by Oct. 27/14).  There were none.  Nancy asked if there were any resolutions submitted that anyone wanted to bring to the table.  There were none.

5) EDUCATION REPORT/ REGIONAL REP REPORT – Lynn Meston
Health & Safety – Bill C4 , Saturday October 18 / 14, London Regional Office hrs: 9-4
	Kitchener/Waterloo November 17/14 5:00-8:00 Library - Light lunch will be served
	Windsor November 26/14 5:00 – 8:00 Kaboto Club – light lunch will be served.
Grievance Handling – Bill C-4  2 day course, London Regional Office, October 25th & 26th/ 14
UDP applications – 6 week program, 3 on line. 
TODD – next rounds of bargaining will be difficult; Tony Clement is after our sick leave
Stressed importance of getting out there with our “WE ARE ALL AFFECTED CAMPAIGN” CARDS, speak to members one on one. 
PSAC going paperless, on line expense claims, if there are glitches, report to Lynn Eaton.
6) Election of Area Council Delegate to National PSAC Convention April 26/14 to May 01/14
Nancy Richter elected as delegate
Barb Pawlovich – 1st alternate
LouAnn Verellen – 2nd alternate
Carolyn Barham – 3nd alternate
7) Round table 
Barb Pawlovich – October 6th UTE conducted plant gating at 451 Talbot St, London, handing out apples, stickers, and printed material to members to inform member of PIC (Public interest Commission) receiving PSAC/UTE submission October 7 & 8th 2014.
Carolyn Barham – ongoing issues/ WFA
Grievances filed regarding performance management, mid-year reviews not being conducted according to Collective Agreement. Needs wording for Policy Grievances. Employer is bringing CR-5’s. During the merge into Service Canada, feels her local is being pushed aside.

8) Nancy – Welcomed Shawn Vincent, PSAC Research Officer. 
Shawn – former PSAC member who has been with PSAC for 12 years, working on negotiations, assigned to each table. Puts together language proposal.  Provides support & research for negotiator.
Research officer for EB group.
Different round of bargaining this time because the employer has served notice to bargain, which is rare. Their agenda is take more things away, wants public service to look and work like a private business.
Sick leave is the hot item right not, use it or lose it.  Existing sick leave banks would disappear. Initial proposal is expected to come out in 2016.
Short term disability plan according to proposal, waiting period. There would be a waiting period. You would have to be approved for short term disability.
First 4 weeks if approved would be 100 per cent, thereafter 70 per cent of benefits, up to 27 weeks. 
Impact would be phenomenal. 17 out 18 bargaining groups have signed a Solidarity pact. Corrections officers in Quebec is the only union who didn’t join the solidarity pact.
Government wants all 5 tables bargaining at the same time. Example: 79 per cent would be essential, 21 per cent could go on strike
Speculation that Federal election could come before October 2015. 
Jan Hauck responds to her members when they ask her what’s happening to their sick leave, is that they have one job, and that is VOTE NO! 
It’s not just about sick leave. 
Nancy thanked Shawn for coming to our meeting. 

9) Nancy reminded all that our next meeting in January 2015 will be our AGM. Elections: President, Treasurer (2 yr) recording secretary (1 yr)
Meeting adjourned – 8:30pm. 
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